KIRKHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY – PARENT STAFF COUNCIL
· MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2017
PRESENT – 
Councillor Calder



Councillor Boyle



Councillor Campbell



Laura Dunn



Lesley Henderson



Sandra Shankland



Graeme Barrie



Gemma Armstrong



Helen Outram



Kirsty Matthews



Lesley Spence



Karen Tomczynski



Lisa Beveridge



Graham Thomson
APOLOGIES -
Jackie Bonar




Claire Russell
	Discussion Point
	Action

	Previous Minutes – only outstanding point was football shirts – purchased
All Minutes items agreed and approved by Karen and Kirsty 
	

	Head teacher’s Report
 – Staffing – DHT appointment confirmed as Sandra Shankland.  Lesley liaising with HQ regarding advertising for Acting Principal Teacher, hoping to have candidate in place after Easter.  
- School data – as on previous newsletter, school data published.  Ultimate aim is to get pupils to 2nd level by end of P7.  Chem testing is being phased out due to new government testing system being introduced.  New system currently in development.  
- VSE – school revisit carried out in February, visit went well and actions identified by inspection, have been carried out.

- Online journey profiling – pilot being carried out in Nursery

- School hoping to drive Family Learning, increasing parents/carers participation in school.  Eg, Sandra Shankland hoping to get parents/carers to attend outdoor excursions eg, Lowport.  PSC to assist in Family Learning activity – where are we now and where do need to go and how are we going to get there, by completing questionnaires.
- School revisiting vision, value and aims and looking at new Mission Statement

- Focus this year has been on Expressive Arts with each school stage participating in performance.  P4/5 had carried out Och Aye The News this week which was very well received with a great attendance from parents/carers.  Big school performance is in March, P6’s performing Beauty and The Beast.  Next year perhaps joining up in class groups as one teacher to arrange a performance very demanding.

- Government has announced Pupil Equity Funding for each school.  Based on free school meal take-up – Kirkhill to receive £58300.  To drive attainment and learning.
- Learning, Teaching and Assessment Policy – copy of poster to be used in school, issued and discussed
	LH

	Any other business 
· Scooters – still pupils whizzing down the path at home time, pupils and adults nearly being run over.  Reminder to go onto newsletter

· Clarification of shoe policy.  Changing over every time encroaching far too much into learning time.  Pupils can change out of wellies/boots, they do not need to have them on all day.  Dog dirt is removed by janitor when teacher highlights.  Note to go into next newsletter about this also

· Open Morning – it was felt not well publicised.  Had been on Blog and was on Newsletter.  Any suggestions how to communicate better will be welcomed by Lesley

· We asked if P7 ties would be required from PSC funding, as in previous years.  Yes, treasurers to arrange.

· Given last year’s successful fundraising Graham asked if anything in particular school needed/would like PSC to assist in buying.  Suggestion was microphones for school performances and also looking at possible furniture/ideas for outside of school in the playground to enhance outdoor learning/activity.  
	LH

LH

KM/GT



	Chairman’s Report 

· Focus on PSC meetings to be Head teacher’s report.  We run out of time to discuss fundraising and organise activities.  Discussion held around having small sub groups, meeting separately to discuss specific events and then feedback to the group.
	

	Treasurers Report

· Started the 2016/2017 school year with £754

· Via Councillor Calder - £100 from Local Disbursement Fund, after application by Lesley and Graeme

· Cauliflower Cards raised - £231

· Halloween Discos raised - £343

· Christmas Fair raised - £1653

· Bags 2 School - £100
Cheque given to school on 8th December for £1419 – this was to cover

· M and M Pantomime – whole school viewed performance

· Benmore - £270

· Lowport - £150

Bank balance, after expenses, currently sitting at £1515 
	

	Christmas Fair – overview and learns

· Much better organised than previous year, Graham had done great job with plan and allocating where everyone was to be 

· View of stallholders in main hall was positive, less so from other location, due to people navigating to main hall for raffle, so less opportunity to make sales there.

· Raffle went well – all those donated had been written to and Abi has asked if she can arrange this, this year too, so she can start working on getting donations already  - unanimously agreed, had done great job

· Next year – to make clear no adult books, as do not sell, children’s books only required.  Also request no electrical items donated

· Try to ensure Academy Parents Night not on same night as PSC helpers cannot attend to help on the night
	AM

	Lesley Henderson, Sandra Shankland, Laura Dunn and Tony Boyle left meeting, so that PSC could discuss fundraising
	

	Fundraising – Graeme Barrie – There was discussion around the organising of the Ceilidh, in January.  Ceilidh had raised good amount of £270 for performing arts within school.  It was felt that it would be an event that we would hold again, perhaps look at timing, as that weekend clashes with a lot of other activities, eg Burns events.
Graeme discussed that PSC had previously agreed that with a few exceptions, ie Lowport and Benmore Trip and P7 Leaver Gifts, we would support all school activities unless something specific arises in  which case, the PSC as a whole would make a decision about whether we would support or not.
	

	Fundraising – Lesley Spence

· Easter Disco – confirmed as 29th March.  Flyer to be made up 

· Prizes  to be bought by Kirsty

· Agreed competition this year would be decorate an egg as in colouring in competition, template to be handed out by school and entry deadline before 29th, to ensure judging

· Movie afternoon – Graeme and Graham – agreed to lead this activity and feedback re dates, whether 1 movie for whole school or ?  

· Pies, Beans and Bingo – looking to hold in May – Karen and Kirsty agreed to lead this activity

· Gala Float – competition, Kirsty to collect entries and we need to decide on winners then arrange meeting for those who wish to be involved in Float Design and implementation.
· School been approached by Confectionery business looking to have stall at eg Christmas Fair – Lesley had advised them to contact school in October to book a table.  All agreed good idea.
	LS

KM

LH

GB/GT

KT/KM

KM


NEXT PSC MEETING – APRIL 27TH AT 6PM

Fundraising meetings – Movie Afternoon – GB/GT to discuss and advise

                                     Pie, Beans and Bingo Night – KT/KM to discuss and advise
